

Susan B. English School Booster Club Minutes  
Thursday, January 21<sup>st</sup>, 2016

Present: Alan Haskins, Mark Janes, Tracy Philpot, Richard Bierer, Lisa Stanish, Karen Bornheimer, Tamara von Gemmingen, and Jenny Chissus

**I. Opening Activities**

A. Meeting called to order at 7:04 pm.

B. Approval of minutes: Minutes approved.

C. Approval of agenda: Agenda approved with the addition of recognizing Sunni Hilts for her work on the school board.

D. Budget: We discussed the budget print out that Alan gave us. We have questions that he is going to try to find answers for, including what we can use the community school monies for.

**II. Old Business**

III. A. Brochure for banners: Jenny Chissus brought us the card that she made up for soliciting people and businesses to buy banners to support our school. They look great! And Jenny said that they cost under \$2 each to make. She donated that cost to us.

B. We picked a date for the potluck to honor Sunni Hilts: February 2<sup>nd</sup>. Tracy will talk to Sunni to see if this is a good date for her and then we will schedule the potluck to take, hopefully at the S.O.C.C.

**IV. New Business**

A. Auction. We will meet with the students at 3:10 pm next Wednesday to get them committed to going door to door and calling businesses and people to solicit items for the auction.

B. Mark is going to talk to the Nanwalek boys basketball team coach to see if they are going to stay at the church in town. Otherwise we will have to house and feed them next Friday night and Sat a.m. We also need to see if the Hoards will be back in town by then.

C. We next discussed the teams that will be here for our annual Seldovia Tournament in February. We don't have a total for students and adults yet, but know that there will be 4 teams each of boys and girls athletes. We all agreed that visitors will be able to purchase meal tickets. Games will start at 3:30 pm on Thursday and Friday and probably the last games of the night will begin at 8 p.m. We will need volunteers for concessions, cooking and clean up, the hospitality room, books, clocks, and gate. Lisa and I will meet next week to draw up a shopping list and schedule to get volunteers signed up to help. Tamara had

a fund raising idea that would help the Hoards and provide breakfast for the basketball teams, but they will be gone on the day she was thinking of.

- D. We began talking about Ms Sensenig's trip back east. Alan read a letter that Ruth had prepared for us, which talked about a meeting she would plan next week. We still need something like \$15,000. We all had lots of questions and concerns about this fundraising project.
- E. We need to buy some more soda for the pop machines. Apparently a lot of pop went bad before we could sell it last time. We need water, juices, pop, and power-ade.
- F. Richard asked about the snack cart as a fund-raiser. He tried to have some students help out, but it didn't go that well. He also doesn't think that it should be the sole effort of Mary Montgomery.
- G. Our last item was about drivers for the athletes out to Jakalof. Alan presented the option of having Halo Cab drive students out to Jakalof, and just increasing the travel fee from \$5 to \$10. Mark moved to increase this fee and use Halo Cab, and Tracy seconded. It passed. Jenny also asked if the coaches could be more specific about how many meals kids need money for each trip.

**V. People to be heard** None.

**VI. Council Comments** None.

**VII.** Meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m.